Auckland Centre President’s Report 2022

Hi all,
It seems like it’s not that long ago since the last AGM, and in fact it isn’t thanks to Covid delaying the 2021 AGM to January 2022. It has been a fairly quiet (part) year again thanks to Covid, but we do seem to be finally looking at a more consistent, reliable future. We have again had to cancel some events, particularly the Easter Rally. On the upside, we have been able to hold some events disrupted by Covid over the last year or two; the last Track Day at Pukekohe, the Spring Classic is back on this coming September and Far North 50 is on track to be a spectacular weekend – over 50 cars already registered.
Membership continues to be strong, just shy of 600 members. Tony Simmons has come on board as Membership Secretary to replace Sue Martin, and is doing a great job in the role – thanks Tony.
The committee has been working hard throughout the year, Derek Liefting has stood up as vice president and is doing a great job. Norm Harvey, after many years in a variety of roles with the club, has decided to step away from committee duties. Norm has been tireless in his work for the club, and he has some very big shoes to fill. Barry Fisher has bravely volunteered to take on the role of secretary – welcome aboard Barry, and good luck!
Planning for a couple of big upcoming MG anniversaries are well underway – MGB 60 on September 25th this year, and MG100, in January 2024. Information for both of these events is available on the website and in the MaG.
We have had some good contact with MG NZ lately, and looking to work together on a few events throughout the year. They leant us an MG3 press car to use as a pace car etc for the Track Day, and will be present at a number of events like the Christmas Concours in the near future, so keep a lookout for them.

Regards
Andrew Walbran



